
APPROVED 
August 17, 2021 
 
Board of Ethics 
Town of Ridgefield 
Minutes of Special Meeting 
 
Present:  
  Bart Van de Weghe, Chairman 
  Geoff Harrington 
  Greg McLaughlin (via telephone) 
  Michelle Pallai 
  John Zembron, Secretary (via telephone) 
  James Carroll, Alternate 
   
 
With all members present, the Chairman called the Special Meeting to order in the Weichert Real Estate 
office conference room located at 388 Main Street Ridgefield CT on August 17, 2021, at 7:04pm. 
 
The Chairman commented that the meeting was convened to consider a request for the issuance of an 
Advisory Opinion on a matter, which is described in an email, including attachments, dated August 13, 
2021, as previously forwarded by the Chairman to each Board member.   
 
After each Board member expressed their initial views as to the request, an extended general discussion 
followed, at the conclusion of which a unanimous view was reached as to how the Advisory Opinion 
should be drafted.     
 
Mr. McLaughlin indicated that he would draft the Advisory Opinion, circulate the draft to the members 
of the Board for their comments and final approval before transmission of the final version by the 
Chairman to the individual who made the request.   
 
There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 7:49pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
John Zembron 
Secretary 
 


